Peterborough Art Society                  

Newsletter 19 April 2016.
Spring is here at last, the bluebells are fully in bloom, the days are so much longer and today the sun is shining. It is such an inspiration.
Since the last newsletter there have been some challenging discussions at committee where we have been considering the best ways forward for our web site and also the matter of pricing our work.

The issue of improvements to the web site has been under review for some time while we gathered essential information, on which to base our thinking. The current site was set up some years ago and in the meantime the technology has advanced hugely so that our site was seen to be unnecessarily cumbersome, time consuming and complex to use. It has been decided to opt for a dynamic site which has access by more than one person. This creates the opportunity to manage aspects of the site by a small working group, which will make our practice with regard to the web site consistent with contingency arrangements across all the roles in our Art Society. Our web site is currently being replaced and we intend to have the new one operational by the end of May.
Pricing our work seems such a difficult matter. The cost of framing, personal time, experience, the quality of work, the perceived value of our work as a society and the nature of the local market, were all factors in the discussion. Personal modesty was also a dimension. Feedback from a member of the public at our last Annual Exhibition was that some of our work is priced too cheaply. After much thought and having trialled it at our recent Thorpe Hall Exhibition it was agreed to set a pricing minimum of £50.00 for a framed original painting. Also we decided to set the minimum of £20 for original work, in the browser and £15.00 for prints.  We will review this periodically.
The recent exhibition at Thorpe Hall was a new departure for us. It was set up through initial discussions instigated by our Vice Chair, Phil Hemsley.  We sold four original paintings out of a total of 41 on show. The quality of the work was excellent and the feedback from visitors was all positive. It is hoped that we will be able to exhibit there again. 10% commission on sales goes to Thorpe Hall.

There is to be an Open Garden event on 26th June, at Thorpe Hall, when we are invited to paint in the gardens. Phil will use this occasion to be an outdoor painting event. Please bring your materials and a folding chair. The question of a display of our work was raised and enquiries are ongoing.
The process for the Children’s Art Competition is about to start to give schools the summer term to respond. The judging will be at St. Mark’s Church Hall 29th October. Members of the committee have heard that Art is being phased out of the primary school curriculum and instead there will be drawing, linked to science.  We are saying, “Surely not”!
The date for painting in the city, meeting the public and distributing leaflets has been set for the 5th August. The flier has information about us on the front, together with Phil’s lovely painting of Thorpe Hall and on the reverse there is a copy of our programme.  If the weather is against us we could choose to meet on the 12th. It promises to be fun as we will have the chance to chat with members of the public and of course raise our profile.
Summer exhibition dates for your diary. The setting up and handing in is 9th June and exhibition is from the 10th to the 17th when we collect our work. Carole will be sending out the application forms and background papers for the exhibition very shortly.
There is a vacancy on the committee which you are invited to consider, this is not an officer role and the work of the committee is very interesting. There are about six meetings a year, so the role is not onerous and we are a friendly group who very much enjoy the work.
A City Arts Festival is planned for 3 and 4 September on the embankment at the Key Theatre. We are applying to take part in this event so that we can paint there, hopefully show some of our work and distribute fliers and engage interested members of the public.

Last year there were small week-end exhibitions of Art at Central Park. We are in discussion with the café owner to exhibit there once a month, in the coming year.
We will be paintings out of doors in locations within the wider area. I shall be taking a group on 25th May to paint in Elton village, meeting at the garden centre coffee shop 10.00 for a coffee and a chance to plan where we will be painting. Phil will be at Thorpe Hall to paint in the gardens, 26th June, 10.00 at the coffee shop. Bernard will be leading a group at Fotheringhay village, meeting at the bridge on the Tansor Road, at 10.00 on 1st September and John will lead one from Wansford Station, starting at the coffee shop there, at 10.00 on 29 September. These are spread out to leave space for other society events. Do please come along and enjoy the fun. You may need a folding chair, art equipment, possibly a hat or sunscreen and lunch if you make a day of it.
Our Demonstration for May will be with Debbie James, this will be on the 9th as the first Monday is a bank holiday. Debbie will be painting “wild weather” in acrylic paint.  When Debbie demonstrated for us last year she inverted the reference photo, to paint what you see and as the evening progressed we were thinking of painting what you feel. It will be an evening not to be missed!

May 23rd is the start of our additional evening, through the months with longer daylight, where we can paint our own work and have fun together. This additional evening is the 3rd Monday of the month, at St. Mark’s Church Hall, Lincoln Road at 7.30. These evenings will also provide opportunities to discuss previous demonstrations to consider what useful information may be relevant to the development of our own work.

There are many interesting and exciting events planned for this summer to give opportunities to exhibit and to meet local people. It all promises to be most rewarding and enjoyable.
It is a great pleasure to welcome new members to Peterborough Art Society; they are Daks Nwuke, Hannah Robinson, David Hunt, Sheila Payne, Chris Brooks and also to welcome back Roy Matthews after his illness.

Kind regards, 

Pat Jacques - Chairman
